
Grand Junction, Colo. 
 

Feb. 4, 1950 
 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in special session 
at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and answering at roll call were: Harper, 
Carson, Dufford, Colescott, Martin, Hanson and President Hoisington. Also present 
were City Attorney Banks, City Clerk Tomlinson and Acting City Manager Burton. 
 
 The City Treasurer stated that on account of the fact that approximately $40,000 
water bonds came due on the 1st day of January, and in changing the water billing so 
that the City is zoned, sufficient funds were not being received to keep the bank 
balances sufficient to pay all the warrants as they came in. He requested permission to 
use the money left in the Water Construction bond fund until sufficient monies are 
received to carry the regular expenses of the City. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Harper and seconded by Councilman Hanson that 
the City Treasurer be instructed to transfer up to $20,000 Water Construction bond 
money over to the general checking account temporarily, the money to be replaced as 
quickly as possible, when revenues have built up the checking account sufficiently to 
take care of the general expenses of the City. Roll was called on the motion with all 
members of the Council voting AYE. The President declared the motion carried. 
 
 Councilman Carson reported that he was going to attend a meeting in Collbran 
on Tuesday, Feb. 7th on the Collbran project. It was moved by Councilman Martin and 
seconded by Councilman Dufford that Councilman Carson be given permission to 
represent the City at this meeting and do all he could to persuade the Collbran people 
of the advisability of constructing this project. Motion carried. 
 
 Councilman Harper and City Attorney Banks were excused at this time. 
 
 Councilmen Dufford and Carson reported that they had held another conference 
with Jas. Rigg, Jr. and also Valley Air Service. Rigg had stated that he would like to 
have the old hangar building when it was to be torn down and that he would keep the 
weeds cleaned up and the runways graded. Another small building was desired by Mr. 
Gregg. It was moved by Councilman Martin and seconded by Councilman Hanson that 
the City give these buildings to Rigg and Valley Air, but that they be moved 
immediately. Details of the deal are to be worked out later and incorporated in the 
contracts to be drawn up with these men. Roll was called on the motion with all 
members of the Council present voting AYE. The President declared the motion 
carried. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman Colescott 
that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
 



/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 
 


